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January 4, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report that evaluates the Wastewater Treatment Division Strategic Asset Management Plan. The report will benefit the public by ensuring the County’s wastewater assets are managed to consistently deliver their required level of service and provide long-term sustainability. The report was prepared in accordance with Motion 14883.

The report includes a comprehensive evaluation of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks asset management program, including its Strategic Asset Management Plan (SAMP). The report includes findings and recommendations for continuous improvement opportunities in WTD’s asset management program. 

Specifically, the report addresses the following:

· Strengths of WTD’s SAMP and asset management program. WTD is performing equal to or ahead of its peers nationally and deliberately integrates continuous improvement practices into its asset management program. WTD has an established Management Best Practices program, dedicated asset management staff positions, and a demonstrated commitment to asset management principles.
· Opportunities for improvement. Recommended actions include specific early-actions on improving risk-based asset planning and decision making, document management, and asset definition and database organization; updating the SAMP in 2018; and updating the Asset Management Work Plan to align with the updated SAMP and establish a multi-year plan for implementation of specific asset management improvement activities.  

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan environmental sustainability goal of safeguarding natural resources and the environment by providing recommendations to ensure King County’s wastewater assets are managed in a manner to deliver their expected level of service on an ongoing basis. 
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP) goal to plan and prepare for the likely impacts of climate change on County-owned facilities and infrastructure by aligning WTD’s SAMP and asset management program with the SCAP strategy to consider full life-cycle costs and climate change impacts in asset management.

WTD presented information on the evaluation of the SAMP to the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee in June and December of 2017. Comments and questions from the June meeting were considered in the development of the report. 

It is estimated that the report required 380 staff hours to produce, costing $28,500. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.

Thank you for considering this report. The findings and recommendations will help King County residents by ensuring the County’s wastewater assets continue to operate reliably, and protect public health and the environment for decades to come.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director 
of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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